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Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 25 March 2015
Attendees:
Diane Goddard (DG) (Assistant Practice Manager)
Sue Bullock (SB) (Reception Manager)

Carolyn Smith (CS) (Admin Clerk)
Mr J Lilley (JL)
Mrs I Allan (IA)
Mr R Shipley (RS)

Ms E Page (EP) (new member)
Apologies:
Mr H Ellis
Website Group Members:

Mr G Northover (GN)
Ms F Campbell (FC)
Ms P Cutts (PC)
Ms G Shillitoe (GS)
Mr R Cutts (RC)
Miss H Smith (HS)
Ms N Gutt (new member) (NG)
	
	ACTIONS

	1.  Matters arising from 28.01.15 meeting
Several members of the virtual group had raised issues relating to comments received from the Patient Survey which were distributed following the last PPG meeting.
Car Parking – Concerns were raised regarding people using the car park and then going elsewhere.  DG explained that it would need a physical presence to actively discourage illegitimate usage and at present this was not a viable option.  Concerns had also been raised regarding vehicles parking on the grass verges at the front of the car park.  DG commented that bollards had been erected to deter drivers from parking on the verges however it was felt that the bollards had not been sited in the best position so DG would ring the Council and ask for them to be re-sited.  RS also raised concerns about cars parking outside the Balby Late Night Pharmacy.  Again DG stated this would require a physical presence to deter drivers from parking there which was not an option at the moment.
Jayex Checking-In Machine – Again several members had raised concerns over the continuing problems with the Jayex machine.  DG reported that problems now seem to be limited to individual GPs/Nurses and that they had been asked to call all patients regardless whether the machine had checked them in or not.  DG also informed the group that the maintenance contact had not been renewed.  Notices are displayed in both Waiting Rooms advising patients to speak to a Receptionist if they have been waiting more than 20 minutes.
On-Line Appointments – Suggestion had been raised as to whether it would be possible to book Nurses appointments on-line.  DG stated that it would not be possible to release Nurses appointments on-line as the time set aside for appointments varied depending on what clinic was being booked.  DG reported that there was a possibility that Flu Clinic appointments and Blood Test appointments could be booked on-line.  DG to discuss this further with Sister Maggie Parrott (Senior Practice Nurse) and Dr Kirby (Senior Partner).  DG also commented that it may be possible to book GP appointments up to 6.00pm in the future following comments that workers find it hard to make any appointment outside normal working hours.  DG to write to FC regarding issues raised re. Nurses appointments.
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	2. Practice News
DG reported that Dr Jawaid would be leaving on 27.03.15 and that her post had already been advertised.  Sarah Sykes, Community Liaison Practitioner, would be leaving on 31.03.15.  Andrea Palmer had been appointed to the vacant Practice Nurse position and that she had already started.  A new Receptionist would be starting soon – DG was awaiting references and CRB check.  DG also reported that as from 01.04.15 she would be the new Practice Manager and that Gill Shillitoe, current Practice Manager, would become Business Manager for the Practice.

	

	3. Priorities
Survey

It was agreed by those in attendance that the Survey would continue this year as it was felt that this was a useful tool in getting suggestions/comments from patients.
DNA

CS reported that this was ongoing and letters were being sent out.  SB commented that Receptionists will bring missed appointments to the attention of patients when they next attend.  GPs will also put comments on a patient’s record to discuss DNAs at their next appointment.  EP asked whether it would be possible to text patients to remind them of their appointments.  SB reported that information relating to patients mobile phone numbers had been collected in the past but that the phone system was not compatible with the computer system.  It was decided that CS would carry on monitoring missed appointment numbers and that she would breakdown the figures for missed urgent/non urgent appointments.
PPG Membership

DG reported that another patient, Nicky Gutt, had joined our virtual group and that it had been pleasing to see an increase in both the face-to-face membership and the virtual group membership and that efforts would be made to increase numbers further.
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	4. Any Other Business
Following comments raised by one of the virtual group members DG confirmed that patients that have moved out of the area must re-register with another GP who covers that area.
A further suggestion had been made re. the possibility of holding some PPG meetings on an evening.  DG reported that this was not a viable option.

EP asked whether any Clinics could be held on just a ‘turn-up and be seen’ basis.  DG said that she would discuss this further with MP.
Several members had raised queries on how items on-line are ordered.  DG said that she would speak to Alison Maws at the next Practice Managers meeting.  It was felt that negative comments may impact on other on-line services.  DG also to raise pharmacy on-line prescription pick-up and electronic collection with Alison Maws/Rose Fells.  DG would also speak to the Vision rep. re. on-line prescription ordering and the query on repeat items.
JL wished to thank CS for the work she had put in to this year’s PPG Annual Report.  CS thanked JL for his comments and reported that a copy of the report had been uploaded onto the Practice website.

JL wished to record that he was pleased with the work undertaken by the PPG and the improvements that had been made as a result of PPG involvement.

A general consensus of opinion felt that it would be beneficial for GP/Practice Nurses to attend future meetings.

EP asked for an explanation of the triage system currently in operation and queried why patients were not rung back until the afternoon when patients had rung in in the morning.  DG explained that Nurses have clinics running in the morning but that they do, on occasion, start ring patients on the triage list earlier.  SB commented that some surgeries now triage all their appointments.  DG said that she would raise the issue with SK/MP.
DG thanked both groups for their continuing involvement.
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	5. Date and time of next meeting
Wednesday 13 May 2015 starting at 12 noon.


	


